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Human Rights Commissioner welcomes UN solution for 
Bosnia's de-certified police officers 
 
Strasbourg, 03.05.2007 - Thomas Hammarberg, the Council of Europe's Commissioner 
for Human Rights, welcomed the UN's recent move to provide clarification about its 
position on the issue of de-certified police officers. The Commissioner believes that the 
road is now clear to end the disputes and the legal uncertainty which emerged in the 
aftermath of the vetting process by the UN International Police Task Force (IPTF). 
 
"The fact that the UN Security Council has communicated its position is an important 
step forward," said Commissioner Thomas Hammarberg, referring to a letter sent by the 
UK presidency of the Security Council to the Bosnian government earlier this week. 
"This will eventually give the complainants a chance to apply for police duty again, and 
ultimately lift the stigma which previous UN decisions have generated."  
 
According to the UN letter, decertified police officers will not be prohibited from re-
applying for jobs at the police forces, provided they meet certain conditions, including 
specific recruitment grounds and procedures contained in the current Law on Police 
Officials of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
 
Since December 2006, the Commissioner has been engaged in mediating between the 
Bosnian government, the police association and the UN Security Council to find a 
solution to the sensitive and by now highly political issue. 
 
"I personally would have preferred the proposal of the Venice Commission - which 
recommended a review panel - but what the Security Council decided will also move the 
process in the right direction. I hope that the Bosnian government now will be able to 
implement its own part of the agreement," the Commissioner added. 
 
With questions and queries, please contact Zsofia Szilagyi, Mob: +336 6114 7037, 
Email: zsofia.szilagyi@coe.int. 
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